HBPA General Meeting, September 11, 2014

The meeting commenced at 7:08PM with a welcome from Jeff Cunningham, President. His welcome included a 9/11 reflection expressing how it is our responsibility as parents to support and love our children each and every day by supporting them in their endeavors. One way to do this is through volunteering to help the various committees, and participating in upcoming fundraisers.

*Ken Halloway led a discussion regarding concessions at football games, and SEVMG to be held on September 27th. Many volunteers are still needed. You may email him at cheezyhawk76@gmail.com to volunteer.

*Jeff Dooley, Treasurer, shared the Financial Report indicating that we are on target with the budget as long as the upcoming fundraisers are supported. The fundraisers include SEVMG, a fruit sale, the Craft Show, Raffle tickets, and concessions. Jeff also announced that Square Credit Card Readers will be available at concessions, and SEVMG.

*Angela Byrum, Chaperone Chair, requested more volunteers for football games. Sign-up sheets are available for chaperoning competitions. Each competition requires 20 chaperones. The chaperones this year will also be asked to help with props.

*Mr.Enloe discussed preparations for the football game, and Saturday camp.

The next football game will be on September 26th, followed by SEVMG on the 27th. This will be an all-day event, and our marchers will be needed to volunteer throughout the day. Leadership teams will be assigned duties after SEVMG.

October 4th will be the Grassfield competition.

October 18th will be the Indian River competition, along with the Sportsplex competition.

October 24th, pending School Board approval, will be the Delaware trip/competition.

November 1st will be the Cary Band Day Competition..... No overnight, returning late.

***Parents wanting to pick up their child from any competition may do so after awards, as long as the parent sees Mr. Enloe or Ms. Cox face to face. Sending in a note to give them a heads up would be greatly appreciated. However, the directors must see you in person before your child may leave. Students being picked up by parents with school owned/large instruments need to make arrangements for the loading and unloading of the instrument upon arriving back at school.

*Ms. Cox reminded students to turn in forms from the handbook that can be found on the website. There are forms for the separate groups. Smart Music will be utilized, so families need to enroll as soon as possible.

*The uniform committee needs volunteers for washing uniforms. See Betsy Lewis or Carolyn Cagle.
The meeting adjourned at 7:58 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Lorie Wilson, HBPA Secretary